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WELCOME BACK!

The staff and I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all new pupils and staff to Eastbank!  We hope you have had a peaceful and fun-filled summer break and are all set for a successful and enjoyable 2016/2017 session ……..we are!  As noted last week it has been, and will continue to be a very busy time for all staff at Eastbank in order to manage our 4 R’s project. It is looking fabulous though and we are all really excited about our lovely new school!
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ATTENDANCE  -  Glasgow City Council Policy
Pupil Absence

Within Eastbank Primary School good attendance is encouraged at all times and children rewarded accordingly, parents are asked to contact the Pupil Absence Reporting Line (287 0039) if their child is going to be absent.  This should be done before 9.30am on the first day of absence.  If your child is going to be absent for some time, it would be helpful to know at the earliest opportunity.  We use daily text messaging and follow-up phone calls to inform parents of their child’s absence if no contact is made.  All unexplained absence is investigated by the school and appropriate action taken.

The Pupil Absence Reporting Line (PARL) service has been created to provide an efficient flexible way for parents/carers to report absence. It is recognised that in some circumstances, for example, to report or discuss a sensitive issue, you may still require to speak directly with the school.  The following guidance should be applied:

Please phone the Pupil Absence Reporting Line to report the following absences:

· Sickness absence:  if the absence lasts more than one day, parents and carers are required to call on subsequent days to provide an update.  A letter should be provided to the school when the child returns from their absence.

· Medical or dental appointments: Parents and carers should call the PARL to report absences for medical or dental appointments.  The school requires a letter or appointment card as evidence of the appointment to ensure permission is given to be absent from class. 
Please phone the school directly to report the following absences:

To make sure you receive the right support you require, parents and carers should still contact the school directly to report absences of a sensitive or personal nature, for example: 

· Bereavement

· Serious illness, for example,  an absence which is going to last more than one week

· Injury, for example, broken limb

· Contagious diseases or illness

The pupil absence service is provided by a dedicated team of experienced Education support staff. The information you provide to the team is updated in the school’s system when you call, so that we are immediately aware of all absence information.

· Please inform the school by letter if your child is to be absent for any reason at all inclusive of medical and dental appointments/procedures, holidays and weddings etc.
· Please provide a note on his/her return to school confirming the reason for absence.  Please give the following information: 


a) Name and class of pupil


b) Inclusive dates of absence


c) Precise reason for absence or late coming


d) Signature of Parent or Carer
SCHOOL UNIFORM

Our pupils have returned to school looking extremely smart in their new school uniforms.  We work hard to ensure this continues throughout the year and plan to do this once again.  Remember Be Cool And Follow The Eastbank Uniform Rule!  Thank you for your support. We would appreciate it if all parents and carers could ensure all items of clothing and footwear are clearly labelled to ensure that if any are misplaced they can be returned promptly to their owners.  JOGGING TROUSERS and LEGGINGS are NOT school uniform!  Thank you!
[image: image4.wmf]
CAR PARKING

Last session several concerned local residents contacted the school to highlight that many parents/carers are parking irresponsibly on the zig zag lines on Gartocher and Shettleston Road and also across driveways at the corner of Gartocher Drive.  The Community Police will continue to make unannounced visits to ensure safety first and as you are already aware will issue fines.
I would like to remind all adults to park safely away from the school and WALK with their children to the gates.  Parents and Carers are kindly asked not to use the staff car park for picking up and dropping off.

Thank you for your support with this matter! 
EXITING PROCEDURES

In the interest of child safety all Primary 1 – Primary 3 pupils who are being collected should follow the school’s system of handing their school bag over the fence to their collecting adult before exiting the playground using the Gartocher Road gate. I would advise that you stand at the same spot each day making it easier for pupils to spot you!  
P4 – P7 pupils will exit using the Shettleston Road gate.
Please remember that all Parent/Carers should remain outside the school playground away from the gates at 9.00am and 3pm unless requiring to access the school office.  The safety of all our children is paramount.  Also I would like to remind you that dogs are not allowed on Glasgow City Council Education properties and that all dogs are kept well back from the school gates.
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SNACK ATTACK!

As you are all aware we are a Health and Wellbeing Award winning Primary School 
and we always recommend a healthy snack! 
We had a very positive response from parents when we asked if you would support a ‘Wonderful Wednesday’ Healthy Snack Day – where every Wednesday only healthy snacks would be enjoyed eg. fruit, toast, water instead of crisps, sweets, sugary drinks.  As a result we introduced ‘Wonderful Wednesdays’ and would very much like to continue and extend!  Thank you for your continued support! 

Healthy playtime snacks at the ready and don’t forget our school kitchen sells a range of healthy snacks each day including toast at 20p per slice, (business as usual when the Assembly Hall is complete). Please support our FIZZY DRINKS BAN! (Introduced in line with all Eastbank Learning Community schools last session).
NB:  We encourage our children to drink water throughout the day.  Please provide a water bottle labelled with your child’s name which can be kept and filled in school using our water machines.
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HEAD LICE

We do sometimes have unwelcome visitors in our school!  Please be vigilant and check your child’s hair regularly.  I would advise all pupils with long hair to tie it back in a neat pony or plait.

If head lice are found, please contact the school to let us know and consult your pharmacist or health visitor for advice. 
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PRIMARY 6 / 7 LUNCHTIME FOOTBALL
As you are aware Primary 6 and 7 pupils enjoy playing football on the ash pitch at lunchtime.  

Can I advise that pupils are provided with a change of clothes and shoes.  Our Eastbank Lunchtime Football Charter created by the pupils each session will be revised and re-issued shortly to all P6 and P7 pupils!
P.E.
As you know we are committed to providing as many sporting experiences for our pupils as possible.  Each class will participate in 2 hours of quality PE lessons each week and therefore it is essential that a full PE kit is provided.

As stated in Master Safety File 34P PE Code of Practice and Risk Assessments the following procedures should be followed:- 

· Pupils should change into suitable clothing and footwear for the activity 

· Pupils must not work in stocking soles and bare feet should only be allowed when conditions are suitable.

· Personal effects (e.g. jewellery, body piercing, items of religious significance, watches, hair slides and belts) constitute a hazard and may cause injury if worn whilst participating in Physical Education and must be removed.
We appreciate your support in providing your child with a T-shirt, shorts and lightweight sandshoes or trainers.  Pupils are invited to bring their kit in a tote bag which can stay in school and be brought home periodically for washing.
P1A

Mondays and Tuesdays

P1B

Wednesdays and Fridays
P2A

Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

P2B

Mondays and Thursdays
P3

Tuesdays and Thursdays

P4

Tuesdays and Thursdays
P5

Wednesdays and Fridays

P6/5

Mondays and Tuesdays
P6

Wednesdays and Thursday

P7

Wednesdays and Fridays
PE ‘days’ may change throughout the session to accommodate sports coaches.
COMMUNICATION

Please remember to check your child’s bag each day as many letters will be hiding there…especially over the next few weeks!  Thank you!
ADMINISTRATION OF MEDICINES
If your child requires to be given any form of medicine during the school day inclusive of inhalers it is necessary to complete a medical form from the office before we can administer it.  NEVER store medicines in your child’s school bag! Please also let the office know if your child has stopped taking any long term medicines over the summer period.  It is vital that our Health records are kept up to date.
PARENT COUNCIL
Our Parent Council would like to invite all parent/carers to their Annual General Meeting at the school on Tuesday 30th August at 6.00pm.  Our Parent Council are a very important part of the Eastbank Team and we would ask you to try to come along to the AGM to find out what they do and consider the possibility of joining their team!  Looking forward to seeing you all there!
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MOBILE NUMBERS
Please ensure that we have your most current mobile telephone number to allow you to receive text updates.  Also, please remember that if you wish your child to bring a mobile phone/blackberry to school then a consent form must be signed at the school office.  Over the past number of years the number of mobile phones brought to school by the children has drastically increased.  Please consider carefully if your child requires to bring a mobile device to school.  Mobile phones will now be stored in the classroom between 9am and 3pm at the OWNERS OWN RISK
.  Please use the main telephone line to contact your child and/or the school at any point.  Thank you for your support.

AND FINALLY….

I would also like to take this opportunity to highlight the continued importance of positive 
home/school relationships.  We hold an open door policy and will endeavour to respond to any parental queries as promptly and thoroughly as possible.  
However, I would like to remind you that each Monday whole school and stage assemblies begin at 9.00am.  Assembly involves all members of the Senior Leadership Team making it slightly trickier to meet with you at that time.  If at all possible please pop in before 9.00am or near the end of the school day on a Monday.  Thanking you in advance for your patience.  
Please do not hesitate to contact me at school, no matter how small or insignificant you feel it may be!  
We all want the very best for our children and don’t forget Together Eastbank Achieves More!
Looking forward to another great year ahead!
Kind Regards

Gayle Minnis
Head Teacher
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Rationale

We at Eastbank are committed to promoting the health and wellbeing of all children in our care.  We aim to develop the knowledge and understanding, skills, capabilities and attributes required to achieve mental, emotional, social and physical wellbeing through our pro-active approaches and programmes of study, supportive school ethos and commitment to Promoting Positive Behaviour.  We set high expectations and encourage our children to give their best at all times, conducting themselves in a reasonable, responsible and safe manner.

Approach

We worked diligently throughout session 2012/2013 to promote a culture of values and  citizenship thus creating a set of shared values which would come to underpin the relationships and ethos of Eastbank Primary.

All stakeholders gradually progressed through the various stages of auditing, educating, voting and promoting our values resulting in a cohesive set of values democratically elected by the entire school community of Eastbank:-

Fairness is showing an awareness of all points of view.

Honesty  is always telling the truth.

Politeness  is using good manners to live together in harmony.

Respect  is treating everyone and everything with consideration and care.
Responsibility  is making good choices for yourself and others.
We continue to use a wide range of strategies and techniques in order to promote and encourage our values:-

· Our school motto TEAM – Together Eastbank Achieves More is reinforced every single day and during assemblies.

· We have proudly painted our Values Characters on our school wall to share the values with the wider community.

· We use a Values V.I.P system to recognise and reward pupils who exemplify our values on a weekly basis – each week teachers and support staff select 2 Values V.I.P’s from each class to enjoy a range of special privileges including attending the V.I.P Tea Party and skipping the lunch queue.
· ‘Values Codes of Conducts’ and Values Characters and key phrases are displayed in every classroom and communal area.
· We operate a ‘Go Green’ card system from P1-P7 which provides a fair and consistent approach to managing positive and unwanted behaviours.  ‘Go Green’ works in conjunction with our Friday Golden Time Treat….a special 30 minute slot which children can enjoy each week by chosing a fun game or activity to play.

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





�





�





� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_1406718270.doc
[image: image1.png]






